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EMAILS HAVE CHANGED!
Due to a change in our telephone/internet provider, the following emails have been changed. Kim Henning: khenning1956@gmail.com, Kim Steckmesser: steckmesserk@gmail.com, and Jean Schwalbe: schwalbejean@gmail.com.  Our Grace Congregational Church email has also been changed to:  unitedchurchofchristgrace@gmail.com. 
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Reflecting Together                                                                           Kim M. Henning


“What Job Teaches about Suffering”
“I will speak in the anguish of my spirit; I will complain in the bitterness of my soul” (Job)
John Calvin was a well-known leader of the Great Reformation years ago.   He is remembered for his beliefs about pre-destination.  He was against anything ornate in church buildings.  And when it came to preaching, nearly half of John Calvin’s were based on the book of Job.  What do you know about Job? 
Job is a biblical story about a devout person who suffered greatly.   Job’s story is something of a lover’s quarrel with God.  His wife encourages him to renounce God.  Job refuses to do that.   Three friends suggest that Job is not as faithful as he thinks he is.   Throughout, Job is vocal about his love for God and also his questions of faith.   
Earlier this spring, 25 individuals participated in a book study entitled, “Out of the Storm.”  Christopher Ash, the author of this book, strongly encouraged his readers to labor through those laments of Job (35 chapters worth!) that are recorded in the Bible.  The book of Job is not an easy read.  Thinking about his suffering is even more difficult.       
In the midst of our study one week, two individuals shared something they found in their study bibles, “What Job Teaches about Suffering.”   Because suffering is common to all, we listened carefully and I took notes.  Suffering has many different faces.  But make no mistake, everyone suffers----some from death, others from ailments; and still others from mental or physical disabilities.  What does your suffering look like?
Here is a paraphrase of what was shared in that study class….
1) Some suffering in life is caused by Satan (Job refers to Satan as ‘The Accuser’ or ‘The Satan’).  The underworld of evil is real.  Jesus began his ministry enduring the temptations of Satan.
2) In spite of suffering…. God is good.  
3) Suffering doesn’t always come as a result of sin.  Jesus teaches this.
4) Life is not fair.   Justice will not always be attained during our lifetime.  But a final judgement will occur.
5) When people suffer, they are bound to have bad thoughts.  God does not condemn doubt or despair.  In fact, God seems to be pleased with those whose faith is dogged.
6) No one knows all the facts about suffering.  The reality of suffering begs a response of humility.
7) In the midst of suffering, God is never totally silent. C.S. Lewis writes, “God whispers to us in our pleasures, speaks in our conscience, but shouts in our pains.”
8) Well-intentioned advice can do more harm than good. Job’s friends are at their best when they sit in silence.
9) God asks for faith in the midst of adversity.  God can be trusted.
10) Suffering can be used for a higher good.  The terrible event of Jesus’ death was transformed into a saving grace, the forgiveness of sins, and hope beyond the grave.  In the words of Paul, “suffering produces endurance, endurance produces character, character produces hope, and hope does not disappoint us.”  
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Pentecost---June 4, 2017
“When the day of Pentecost had come, they were all together in one place.  
And suddenly from heaven there came a sound like the rush of a violent wind, and it filled the entire house where they were sitting.  Divided tongues, as of fire, appeared among them, 
and a tongue rested on each of them.  All of them were filled with the Holy Spirit….”

The Apostles’ Creed will be read in German and French during our Pentecost worship service.
And, we have invited someone from the Hmong community (they worship in our former church building) to pray the Lord’s Prayer in their native language.  

[image: Image result for stained glass window of Pentecost from St. Louis Cathedral]
A Mosaic Depiction of Pentecost from the St. Louis Basillica

A FAREWELL AND THANK YOU

Shortly after we moved into this building, we needed to hire a person who would oversee the maintenance and well-being of our building.  Bill Monka was the perfect selection.  Bill loves the church. He is smarter than most when it comes to all the mechanical details of operating a building like ours.  For all these years, he has performed innumerable tasks to insure the well-being of this building and its contents.  

Due to health concerns, Bill has submitted his resignation.  It is important that we express genuine words of gratitude.  Bill cared for this building as if it was his own home.   When members needed to get into the building after-hours, Bill was often the go-to person.  And there was virtually nothing that Bill was not willing to do or learn to insure that all went well.

Bill, we thank you for caring for us and our place of worship, fellowship, and education.  We were blessed by your service, and we thank God that you said, “yes” when you were called up.  We hope you know of our love for you and our gratitude for those countless tasks that you performed for the sake of Christ and this community.  

AN INTRODUCTION

Beginning June 1, Mike Timm will be the new maintenance person at Grace Congregational Church.  Mike is married to Debbie, and has been a member of this community since 1981.  Mike is a person who has the skill to oversee the mechanical and building needs of our community.   He comes with high qualifications and recommendations.  We look forward to enjoying Mike’s leadership in our midst.  
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SUMMER SPIRITUALITY
Summer is here (even if it doesn’t feel like it in Two Rivers!)

Summer is seen as a time of rest, or a time when we often put down our “normal” schedule and do something new. Children and youth take a break from school learning, and many of us take vacations or at least a little time to enjoy ourselves. Here at church, much of our programing is paused--children’s Sunday School and Confirmation are done for the year, worship is sometimes more relaxed, many of our boards and committees cancel their regular meetings, and our regular volunteers for working in the nursery and for hosting fellowship Time After Church are given a break so others can step into those roles. We prepare for Vacation Bible School and take our youth boating.

The truth of the matter is that in the summer, attendance in worship on Sunday mornings often dips a bit. But summer is no excuse to slack in growing our faith!
And so, as many of us tend to our summer gardens, I encourage you also to tend to your faith, picking weeds and pruning vines that bright, healthy fruit may grow. Simple ways to do this are to be mindful and prayerful as you move throughout your day, marveling at the wonder that God has created and given to us. Another way to tend your faith this summer is that if you travel, you can still attend church! Bring us back a bulletin and tell us about your experience--what you liked and what made you grateful that you call Grace your home--learning from other churches is how we get new ideas about what to do in worship!

I especially invite you in weeks ahead to find the box in the church Gathering Area and take home a Summer Thankfulness Kit (or, make your own). It is simply a beach ball and a shapie marker. Throughout the summer, make it a habit to find the things you are thankful for. Every 2-3 days, write on the beach ball something you are thankful for. These can be big things or small things. In the fall, on Rally Day (September 10th) bring you beach ball back to church so we can share in  each other's joys and blessings together!

I pray that as each of us begins our summer, God blesses us with time not only of rest but also of spiritual growth.

Pastor Colie

PS. Don’t forget about Vacation Bible School! July 24-27, 4pm-7:30pm PLUS Saturday morning at the Manitowoc Family Aquatic Center and Sunday 10:30 worship. Currently, I am looking for adult and youth volunteers. In early June, registration will open for children (register by paper form or through the church website). Friends are always welcome 

CHURCH CABINET
Moderator, Don DeBruyn Treasurer, Linda Justema
Financial Sec, Chris Blimel Trustee Chair, Steve Smith
Diaconate Chair,  Hope Boudnik   Board of Christian Ed Chair, Kelly Ruhbusch
Mission & Outreach Chair, Joe DeGroot Pastor Kim-Pastor/Parish Chair, Bill Heinsohn
Pastor Colie-Pastor/Parish Chair, Paul Schmid







STEWARDSHIP CORNER FOR GRACE CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST:
Total 2017 Expected Expenses for Grace Congregational UCC:    		                                       $409,385
Amount of pledged income needed each month to balance our budget:  		                          $30,750
Pledged Income Received in April:						                          $33,334

Please Note:  Our constitution prohibits us from using any proceeds from our Endowment Fund to support our day to day ministry at Grace Congregational Church.  Members are expected to support this ministry as an act of faithfulness to God.  

A Word from the Trustees:  April was a good month for our congregation’s financial well-being.  We were helped to have five Sunday morning offerings during April.  Also, our Easter offering was a fitting response to the power of God’s resurrection.  We thank you, members and friends, who support this ministry.  
 
Your Second Mile Gifts in April:
$1,455 to One Great Hour of Sharing
$518 to Eden Theological Seminary
$557 to Food for the Poor
$296 to Painting Pathways
Thank you; Thank you; Thank you; Thank you; Thank you; Thank you; Thank you; Thank you!
Extraordinary Expenses Incurred	
	Adult Offering Envelopes – 398.90; Pew Envelopes and Prayer Cards – 339.93
	Devotionals – 100.00; Copier Lease – 142.42; Copier Service Contract – 409.15
	March Snow Removal – 992.50; Storm Lawn Pro Treatments – 364.80

























United Church Camps, Incorporated CAMPital Campaign
Grace Congregational Church has been invited to contribute $300,000 towards a major capital fund campaign for the upkeep and improvement of our two church camps in Wisconsin, Moon Beach and Pilgrim Center.  Last year more than 100 members of our congregation enjoyed the use of these settings.

As of April 30, members of our congregation have contributed funds totaling 16% of our goal.  That is outstanding!  Thank you for recognizing the need and for contributing above and beyond your ordinary support of the church.  You are blessed for your concern and generosity.  
 
Update:
	Donations through 2016:    				$39,438
	Donations, January--April:				$9,677.87

Thank you for caring for future generations..……

ELDER CARE COMMITTEE REQUEST


Elder Care Visits: 
[bookmark: _GoBack] Lists of those to visit are on clipboards at Atrium, Wisteria Haus and Meadow View .  Several visits have been made, all enjoyed by both parties.  We have a list of 33 who could use an occasional visit, and a committee of 9, so we could use some additional volunteers.. Sign up at the information desk or call Lucy Zeldenrust  at 793-4647 or  lucyzeldenrust@gmail.com.. We will get additional information to you.



STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH SPECIAL OFFERING: 
INVEST IN THE VISION

The United Church of Christ receives four offerings each year:  One Great Hour of Sharing; Strengthen the Church; Neighbors in Need; and the Christmas Fund.   Strengthen the Church is received on Pentecost (June 4!) when God’s Holy Spirit came upon the community of believers.  Here is a short Strengthen the Church quiz:
What is church?
a) Worship on Sunday mornings
b) Protests and rallies in support of the least of these
c) Helping to feed the hungry and support the addicted
d) All of the above!
Where is church?
a) In the sanctuary and church building
b) In breweries and coffee shops
c) Around a dinner table
d) All of the above!
Why church?
a) To love God with all our heart, mind, soul, and strength and our neighbor as ourselves
b) To be united in Spirit and inspired by God's grace to welcome all, love all, and seek justice 
c) To vision a just world for all, united in Christ’s love
d) All of the above!
Where does Strengthen the Church money go?
a) To seed new churches that bring hope to people on the margins who wouldn’t set foot in church otherwise…
b) To help established churches begin projects working with refugees and immigrants
c) To fund creative ideas experimenting with new way Christian millennials are gathering
d) All of the above . . . and so much more!

If you answered “d) all of the above!,” then you’re not only correct, but you’re thinking outside of the buildings and boxes that have defined the message of Christianity. You’re thinking on the forefront of the United Church of Christ and the way in which we are Strengthen the Church not only for the church we have grown up knowing, but for the church God is calling us to be!  An added benefit of Strengthen the Church is that one-half of the proceeds stay right here in Wisconsin!!  Thank you for caring…..


***************************************************************************************
FROM THE DIACONATE…

At our May meeting our special guest was Amy LeGreve, President of the Women of Grace.  Amy related her part in the revival of the Women of Grace this past fall after a period of dormancy.  The group participated in AppleFest with a cookie sale, held a cookie/sock exchange at Christmas time, held a chili dinner/raffle, sponsored the Maundy Thursday soup dinner, purchased new NESCO roasters and a coffee maker for the kitchen along with the usual kitchen supplies of plates, napkins, disposable eating utensils, etc., and cleaned the kitchen.  In addition they found ways to have fun with a painting party and had an outing to Hands on Art Studio in Door County in May.   We are truly grateful for the leadership and efforts to make the Women of Grace a vibrant group in our church.
In May the Diaconate organized and served the New Members’ Meal.  We welcome these new members and their families to our midst.   A senior luncheon followed by bingo was held on May 16th.  The Diaconate is still seeking a few more volunteers to serve TAC during the summer months.  If you are interested in volunteering, see the signup sheet at the information desk.   
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CHILDREN’S MUSICAL, STAR QUEST




Thank you to all the kids for their hard work. Thank you to the parents for the support and time. And thank you to the congregation for your support and love!


MUSIC REQUEST

The music ministry of Grace is seeking the talent of the congregation. All ages and abilities are invited to share their talent in worship this summer. If you are interested in providing special music please contact Andrea Allington at 242-6240 or romsosa@yahoo.com
Thank you to the Adult Choir, Handbell Choir, Faithsong, Coppercoins, the Men's Ensemble and Grace Notes for the time you spend practicing every week and for your faithful leader ship each month in worship!
Thank you to the many individuals who have taken time out of their week to prepare music for worship. We appreciate your time and talent!
Women of Grace Highlights


Special Dates to Remember:
Saturday, June 10th @ 9am till ? in the Fellowship Hall:  We will be working on a Vacation Bible School Service Project.  Please come if you can, we need all the help we can get!! ☺
Thursday, July 13th @ 12 Noon in the Grace kitchen:  We will be filling cookies in ice cream buckets for our ASP crew for their trip! ☺
A Women's Bible Study - Beth More, Entrusted - a six session study of 2nd Timothy -  will be led by Pamela VanEss on Mondays, July 24th through August 28th @ 6pm.  Location TBA.  Sign up sheet will be on the Information desk. ☺
Next regular meeting will be Saturday, August 26th @ 9am in the Fellowship Hall:  We will be planning the Applefest Cookie sale and the Chili Dinner/Raffle for fall. ☺
Eighteen women went on our day trip to Hands On Art Studio!  We all had a terrific time and made some awesome crafts.  The crafts the group chose to make were: metal garden stakes,  glass stain garden stakes, sun catchers, glass jewerly pieces, painted glasses, pottery and beading.  All these crafts turned out great!  We plan to go again sometime...we hope more women will join us!!
CALLING ALL BAKERS:  We will need to fill 32+ buckets with cookies so please bake cookies and bring them to [image: C:\Users\Jean Schwalbe\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\9J4SHWGC\ice_cream_bucket[1].jpg]the church kitchen on or before July 13th!  We hear that the ASP group's favorite cookies are chocolate chip.  Please mark your cookie donation if they have nuts in them.
PLEASE SAVE YOUR EMPTY ICE CREAM BUCKETS AND BRING THEM TO CHURCH BY JULY 12TH!
Have a great summer and please remember, that all women of Grace are members of Women Of Grace!
Blessings, Amy LeGreve and Pamela Jasmer

[image: C:\Users\Jean Schwalbe\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\5FGTTYLD\9.-Large-Garden-870x577[1].jpg]FLOWER BEDS [image: C:\Users\Jean Schwalbe\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\EFF82C2U\volunteers-needed[1].png]
We have three flowerbeds that need attending:
· the bed on the east end of the Sunday School wing,
· as  you are entering Grace Church, the lefts side of the bed in the island, and
· the bed next to the building on the left immediately by the front doors.
If you are willing to help, please phone Mickey Veleke at 920-609-8964.  Thank you.
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EARTH CARE MINISTRIES
The Heavens are the Lord’s Heavens, but the earth he has given to human beings. Psalm 115:16.
The Earth Care Ministry would like to encourage our congregation to not just think about, but to DO more to care for and preserve God’s creation. We value your input. Please fill out a form found near the box found either on the Earth Care Ministry table or at the information center. We want your thoughts, ideas and possible solutions to preserve and make our earth sustainable for us now, and into the future. We encourage children to also think about this and fill out a form. We are taking baby steps, but have discovered that churches of many denominations are way ahead of us in doing so. We have some catching up to do, so please let us know your ideas.
The Earth Care Ministry has some interesting and exciting Summer Events planned.  We are planning a field trip to the urban farm “Growing Power” in Milwaukee. 
Growing Power 
Grace UCC's Earth Care Ministry is traveling to Milwaukee on Saturday, June 24th to tour Growing Power, a model for sustainable urban agriculture. Growing Power was conceived by Will Allen who received a MacArthur Genius Award for his very innovative concept of producing a lot of food in a small urban area while at the same time providing life long training for intercity youth. 
This multi-layered farm converts 3,000 square feet into 5,000 square feet and is able to feed 10,000 people. In addition to many vegetables Growing Power produces honey, fish, goats and chickens, and nothing goes to waste because of the very efficient composting system.  No machinery is used, therefore no pollution, and the produce is consumed locally.
All are invited to join us to personally observe how Growing Power is protecting our environment and ministering to intercity kids and adults. The departure time on Saturday June 24th is to be determined by the number attending as groups over 10 need to make a reservation. The cost for the tour is $10.00 per person. If interested, please contact Jim or Susie Miller, 684-4862 or jim.susie.miller@gmail.com by Sunday, June 18th.
  
Also planned for this summer:  Pilgrim Center has an Family Eco Camp planned for July 5th -July 8th. Ages are 10 and up.  There is no charge for this camp.  It is pay as you can. Here is how it is presented on the Pilgrim Center website.  
Join us for a family camp centered around the environment and our relationship with the creator.  We will serve the earth by eradicating invasive species.  Enjoy God's creation by paddling around beautiful Green Lake, and care for other species by building habitats. This event will combine environmental service, education and enjoyment in the traditional camp setting.  We will also include some of our typical camp activities, like swimming, rest hour, and a campfire.  Campers under the age of 14 must be accompanied by an adult.
You will be hearing more about this camp but you can go to the  Pilgrim Center Website and sign up.
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JUNE BIRTHDAYS
 1 - Andrea Wichlacz
Laurel Castro
 3 - Sheri Wagner                      
 5 - Josh Rysticken
 6 - Keith Barneson
Brittney Hillmer
Koral Rose Curkeet
 7 - Elizabeth Schiman
 8 – Laura Rozmarynoski
 9 - Larry Schlosser
Sue Kurtz
10 - Victoria Edinger
	Reba Gamble
Scott DeRosier
12 – Brynn Hampton-Gregory
	Greyson Hampton-Gregory
14 - Kim Henning
15 - Dennis McCullough
16 - Debbie Timm
	Sue DeKok
17 - Kendall Brey
18 - Bonnie Burmeister
Kathy Nichols
Jason Wargin
19 - Joy Schramm
20 – Caden O’Connor
21 - Jeanne Brey
Brian LaFleur
Rein Elias
22 - Marcia Donlon
	Chuck Griffin
23 - Joel Brey
24 - Jean Machut
Bracken Tadych
Michelle Taylor
25 – Tina Babino
Randy Edinger
Lauren Wargin               
26 – Bill FreibergTHE LAKESHORE MEMORY CAFÉ WILL MEET JUNE 7, 2017
Exercise Bingo – let’s get moving and work out for a chance to win at Bingo! Win a prize and get fit at the same time. We’ll gather Wednesday, June 7, from 10-11:30 a.m. at the Manitowoc Public Library’s Balkansky Room (707 Quay St). There is no charge and all are welcome. Call Kim at 920.683.4180 for more information or if you are interested in volunteering.


28 - Lisa Onderbeke
Owen Moore
29 - Marlene Markowski
Joshua Heise
Parker Heimerl
Eric Kimmes
30 - Doris Swoboda
	Gavin Stradal
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1 - Jim Konitzer and Linda Justema
 2 - Troy and Krystle Zich
 3 - Bill and Carol Gruetzmacher
Robert and Laura Steeber
 5 - Keith and Pamela Van Ess
 7 - Ron and Joan Meissner
 8 - Richard and Helen Ertman
10 - Dan and Connie Blashka
Karl and Stephanie Kahlenberg
Josh and Stephanie Willis
11 - Wayne and Jean Machut
Bob and Sue Brull
12 - Rick and Colleen Inman
13 - David and Sarah Gallagher
Richard and Mary Halsey
14 - Chad and Mindy Bauknecht
15 - John and Mary Wallace
17 - Larry and Kathy Peterson
Joseph and Michelle Hearley
19 - Jason and Alanna Duvall
21 – Richard and Joan Dewey
Randy and Linda Edinger
Mike and Debbie Timm
22 – Collin and Sheri Wagner
Jim and Marcia Donlon
Paul and Wendy Smith
23 – Craig and Sara Schuh
26 - Dave and Amy Loomis
	Matthew and Kelly Grumann



WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST MEMBERS



INTRODUCTION OF
Brad and Tabitha Seefeldt and Family

By their sponsors Nicole & Robert Hurda  
Today, May 7 is Brad and Tabitha’s 7th wedding anniversary!
 Brad works at Jageman Stamping as a tool designer. He grew up in Manitowoc and played baseball for the Manitowoc Bandits. He enjoys volleyball, softball with his work team; hunting, fishing and track fishing.
 Tabitha sells Do Terra Oils and also works at Younkers. She was the chair for Girl scouts in Manitowoc County—and even leading three separate Girl scout troops! 
 Talia is a 7th grader who just finished her first year of confirmation. She enjoys tennis, ice skating and playing alto sax in the band. She ran the Bellin when she was 8 years old.  Talia started “Winks of Love” and collects school supplies that she donates to the school before each school year for students who can’t afford them.
 Bailee is 4 years old. She enjoys going to the park, coloring rainbow kitty, kindermusik and feeding the ducks. 
 When I asked what drew them to Grace, Tabitha shared that they had been invited by Becky and when she visited Grace there was a baptism where PKim sang to the baby. Talia said, “This is it…” This is home.
 Please give a warm welcome to the Seefeldt family.









INTRODUCTION OF 
JOEL and KEENIE (Kathlein) Evenson.

"Joel grew up in Minnesota and went to college in Idaho. He used to be a teacher, but now sells business insurance with Ansay and Associates. He is an outdoorsman and a baseball fan! He is also a Future 15 Leader winner this year.
Keenie grew up in Hartland, WI and went to college at Gustavus Adolphus College in Minnesota. She now teaches High School English at Lincoln High School, in Manitowoc. She loves reading and spending time at the family cottage in Northern Wisconsin.
Keenie and Joel met at the Sauerkraut Days (summer festival), although neither one likes sauerkraut!!  They ended up in Manitowoc because Keenie's family, which includes Eric and Peggy Pitz, are here and Joel enjoys the Lakeshore area. They were married in 2014 and Rein and I were privileged to be there as well. They have one son, Beckett, who was born in December 2016. They also enjoy their two puppies."









INTRODUCTION OF Lori Waniger

Connie Blaska is her sponsor 
Lori was born and raised in Manitowoc. She  graduated from Lincoln in 1981 and married  Randy on May 11, 1985. She has 2 sons, Eric and David.
She was a stay at home mom until their son was in 1st grade. She then worked as a teacher’s aide with  the afternoon kindergarteners, went on & did both morning & afternoon. 
2008 Randy and her bought into Northshore Warehouse Liquor Store with 2 other couples. She now manages the store about 25 hours a week.
In her spare time she likes to read, have coffee or dinner with friends or sit on her deck with the neighbors. Every Saturday is mom & Lori day. She also visits her brother in Cabo San Lucas MX.
2014 Randy & Lori decided to look for a church, not comfortable where they were. They had been coming to Grace on and off. They liked the people & services. They were talking about coming on a regular basis when Randy was diagnosesed with pancreatic cancer & then passed away December 29,2015. Lori had a very hard time with this and several months later decided to talk to Pastor Kim. She started attending on a regular basis, and has decided to join. Please join me in welcoming Lori


INTRODUCTION OF
Chad Kakes and Stephanie Behrmann and Landon

Jim & Shelby Bohman, are sponsors for their son Chad Kakes and future daughter-in-law Stephanie Behrmann and their son Landon. Chad was confirmed at Grace & went on many ASP trips. He works as a CNC operator. Chad and Stephanie will be getting married at Grace UCC on August 12th. Stephanie works at Shoreline Credit Union. They both enjoy fishing. And my newest grandson Landon is 1 month old. They enjoy and want to keep growing their faith together at Grace Church. Pleas welcome Chad, Stephanie and Landon.


GRACE CONGREGATIONAL
FAMILY HIGHLIGHTS





HOSPITALIZED
Bob Henrickson is a patient at Aurora Medical Center. 
Bonnie Wichlacz had knee replacement surgery and now continues her recovery at home.  
Richard Dewey had foot surgery and is continuing his recovery at home. 
Barbara Davidson is a patient at Aurora Medical Center. We are grateful when the church office is notified of hospitalizations.
 
OUR PRAYERFUL SYMPATHIES
We offer prayers for the family of Tobin and Pastor Colie Bettivia as they grieve the death of Tobin's grandfather, Valentin Bettig.
 We offer our love to the family of Charlotte LeClair.  A memorial service for Charlotte’s family was held at Klein and Stangel Funeral Home on Monday, May 1 afternoon.
We offer sympathy to the family of Louina Reynolds who died on Saturday, May 6th.  A Memorial Service was held at Grace Congregational Church on Friday morning. 

WE REJOICE
Noah and Patricia (Perry) Sharlein exchanged wedding vows May 6th in Madison. We wish them joy as they start this new chapter of life together!
Steve and Katie Baeckman Ver Haagh exchanged their marriage vows in our sanctuary May 13th.  We offer our support and love as they begin their life together…..

THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
Lincoln Valentin Bettivia, the son of Pastor Colie and Tobin Bettivia, was baptized May 21st. Chosen as Godparents for Lincoln are Eric Huppertz and Roberto Rodriguez. With us for worship to celebrate this morning are Lincoln’s grandparents, Jeff Huppertz and Roanne Maisel; great-grandparents Jan and Dan Bodley; and many other Aunts and Uncles. 
 
THANK YOU
Thank you to all who made food and helped with the New Members’ meal in May.
Thank you also to those who volunteer for Time after Church, being a liturgist, greeter, communion server or usher. We appreciate your time and efforts.
 From the DIACONATE
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Hope House Host Week
 June 4-10th.  Volunteers, note open shifts on the white board in the gathering area.  Please give generously of your time for this worthwhile endeavor..

Hope House Wish List:  garbage bags (kitchen), bus tokens, gas cards, laundry detergent, twin sheet sets, pillow cases, towels, bath mats, dish towels, Ziploc bags, dish detergent, hangers….

INTRODUCTION OF David Waniger
Katina Shallue is his sponsor

I am honored to introduce you to David Waniger. I have known the Waniger family for many years, having had the privilege of working with his Dad, Randy. 
David was born in January of 1989 in Two Rivers and grew up in Manitowoc. David was baptized at First Presbyterian Church.  He graduated from Lincoln High School, attended UW Manitowoc and then UW Green Bay where he earned his bachelor's degree.  He currently lives in Green Bay and works at Krueger International.  Some of his interests include football and basketball as well as reading, jogging and going on bike rides. Please help me welcome David to our Grace Church Family! He will be joining with his brother Eric and his Mom Lori on Sunday June 4th.

















WOMEN’S LUNCHEON GROUP

We would like to invite ALL women of the church to our Women’s Luncheon Group.  
Announcements are usually in the bulletin and in the newsletter. If you need a ride we can usually provide it. June 13th  we are going to be at Kurt’s in Two Rivers at 11:30 a.m. Contact Chris Blimel at 793-2204 or Sandy Monka at 553-2047 if you will be going.


SUNDAY SCHOOL UPDATES---Port Sandy Bay trip!

Our last day for Sunday School this year is Sunday, June 4th—Pentecost! That Sunday, we will take our annual “Walk/Bike/Drive to Port Sandy Bay” for pizza! Walkers meet in the church parking lot at 3pm, bikers at 3:30, and if you want to meet us at Port Sandy Bay, you can join us there around 4pm. A free-will offering will be collected to cover the cost of the pizzas. Hope you can join us! A sign up sheet will be at the information desk in coming weeks. See Pastor Colie if you have any questions.

PARENTS’ GROUP PICNIC
Our Parents’ Group will be meeting for a casual picnic at the home of Jon and Kelly Ruhbusch on Friday, June 9th. Parents of children from baby to highschool are invited to join us. Come anytime after 4:30. Hamburgers, hot dogs, and dessert will be provided. Bring your kids along and a dish to pass! We will have yard games, a fire pit, and canoeing on the river as options for activities. 

MOON BEACH WORK CAMP
Our annual Work Camp at Moon Beach will be Sunday, June 11-Thursday, June 15. Youth who have finished 6th grade and older are invited to join us (friends and non-members are welcome as well!). We are also looking for adults to be drivers and chaperones. Typical work includes raking the trails, gardening, sometimes painting or other activities. We will work in the mornings and early afternoon, then take the remainder of the day off to enjoy swimming, fishing, walking the trails, games, or other camp activities.
Cost for the trip is $35, plus extra for supper on the way up and lunch on the way down. (Actual cost is $125 per person, but church scholarships cover most of this.) Permission slips are available from the church office or at the information desk, and are due May 25 so we can report to Moon Beach who is coming. See Pastor Colie with questions.

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH ACTIVITIES
St. Louis Trip:  Youth who have completed their first year of Confirmation will go on a trip to St. Louis, departing on June 25th and arriving back on June 29th. 
Tubing and Swimming at Wilke Lake: July 12th from 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Registration forms at the Information Center. This event is open to friends and guests. Questions?  Contact Pastor Kim

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
VBS this year will be July 24-27, 4-7:30pm. Our theme this year is “Helping Hands”—how our faith teaches us to serve others. Each year, we provide supper, activities, crafts, lessons, and music for over 50 children, and it takes almost as many adults and youth volunteers to make it all happen! A variety of roles are available—kitchen workers, classroom teachers, group leaders, shepherds, game leaders, craft helpers, set-up/clean-up help, and more. If you are interested in volunteering, please see Pastor Colie.
Sign up sheets to register children will be available in June. Our VBS is open to the community—children do not need to be members here at Grace to participate.


Hope House ---Update
Open House at new Hope House
All are invited; volunteers, those interested in volunteering, the curious, family and friends, to tour the new Hope House facility on the corner of 35th and Custer Street in Manitowoc.
Date, for members and associates of Grace Congregation, is June 15th from 3-6:30 PM.
If you cannot make this date and time, you are welcome to drop in on June 1st or 8th, 3-6:30 PM, when other Hope House affiliates will be touring.  June 22nd is designated for the general public but perhaps this would work best for you.
Mark your calendars and consider joining the Hope House host team.

[image: http://www.thehavenofmanitowoc.org/images/logo2.png]The Haven of Manitowoc County is conducting a brat fry/bake sale in conjunction with the St. Francis of Assisi Flower Sale on June 10, 2017 from 9am til 3pm in the Haven parking lot. We will be serving Chermake Brats and  Rob's Hamburgers. We also will be serving homemade baked goods. We will have our latest t-shirts for sale also as well as our first aid kits. Stop in and see us, grab some lunch and enjoy the flower show!. We hope to see you there!. For more information call : Jenine @ 920-652-9110.….
Vacation Bible School: Hopeful, Helping Hands
From July 24th through 27th (4pm-7:30), Grace Congregational Church is providing a Vacation Bible School that will teach about our Christian call to help and serve others. We hope to provide an experience that will be educational, memorable, and fun. For VBS to be successful, we need the support and leadership of the congregation—adults and youth (7th grade or older) to help too!

Name: ___________________________ (Youth—Age:_____)      Phone Number: ___________________
E-Mail Address:  _______________________________________
Circle the Dates You Are Available: 

Monday, July 24---Tuesday, July 25---Wednesday, July 26---Thursday, July 27
Yes, I would be willing to:
___ help with prep work before VBS: making name-tags, doing publicity, setting up the church and classroom space.
___ teach in one of the classrooms (the same material will be taught multiple times over the evening.)
___ be a family leader (an adult who leads our children from one activity to the next, and interacts with the children throughout the evening)
___ help with game-time activities.
___ work in the kitchen.  
___ help in the craft area, assisting children with the day’s project.
___ be a shepherd.  This task requires the person to circulate among the children, insuring a safe atmosphere.
___ be an actor or puppeteer at opening time or closing worship.
___ do some car-control at the end of each day so we can have our closing worship on the lawn in front of the crosses.
Please return this form to Pastor Colie or to the church office by June 30th 
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___ teach in one of the classrooms (the same material will be taught multiple times over the evening.)
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